 GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 13th October 2010 in
the Parish Rooms, Spon Lane, Grendon
Present:

D Cox


M Hammersley 

J Maudsley 
(acted as Clerk)



P Swift

Also Present:
Ian Bates – member of the Parish
----------------------------------------------------------------------

1)
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L Sutton and E Thawley. Also received from R Young, Clerk to the Council
2)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
No declarations were made.
3)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
i) Mr Bates brought a letter received from County Highways concerning the creation of a footpath adjacent to the playground at the bottom of Boot Hill which was put in without consultation.  The result is that it reduces the availability of car-parking for local residents.  Residents are still concerned about the long-standing issue of blocked and over-flowing drains which has not been dealt with and would have preferred any spare money to be spent on this issue.  After discussion, Councillors agreed:

· To recommend highways should make a site visit to discuss concerns with local residents.
· Mr Cox to email Scott Carpenter at County Highways North.

ii) Councillors discussed concerns from local residents about the excessive noise from The Boot Pub where loud music is regularly played until 1.00am and sometimes later.  Councillors agreed:

· Mr Cox to write to the landlord with copy to Scott McEwan, Atherstone Police.

· Residents affected should write to the police to complain about the issuance of the late licence.

· Residents were invited to raise a petition to bring to Parish Council for further action.
4)
MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 6th September 2010 be accepted as a true and correct record.
Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2010.
5)
MATTERS ARISING


Any matters arising would be dealt with at the next meeting when the Parish Clerk was available.
6) HIGHWAY MATTERS

a) There is still no timetable at the bus shelter on the North side of Watling Street, opposite Waste Lane.  Parish Clerk to chase Arriva.

b) A streetlamp opposite 153 Watling Street is on 24 hours a day.  Parish Clerk to deal.

7) NAT WEST BANK
Mr Cox reported that the Parish Clerk has received a response to the Parish Council’s letter but that he has not yet seen it.
8) PLANNING 
To await return of Parish Clerk.
9)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
To await return of Parish Clerk.
10)
PARISH PLAN
The next parish Plan meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th October at Penmire Centre.

.
11) FURTHER  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
iii) A query was raised concerning the need for permission to set up a business from home.  Councillors requested further information before giving comment.
iv) Councillors discussed finding an alternative venue for future meetings.  Mrs Maudsley agreed to contact Woodside School.  Further suggestions included Penmire as long as Councillors held a key, or the Club.

v) Complaints had been received via the web-site concerning the lack of grass cutting on the A5.  Parish Clerk to write to Amey with copy to WCC.

vi) Councillors discussed the letter received from Diocese of Birmingham.  Mr Cox to acknowledge receipt of letter which Councillors felt did not address the main issues raised, including lack of community advice about the sale of the Parish Rooms.
The next meeting will be held on Monday 1st November at 7.00pm in the Parish Rooms.

The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
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---------------------------

D Cox


Chairman
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